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Mon7 Nov 22 Term Commences 

Wed 9 Nov 22 Bonfire Night – 6.00 pm 

Wed 23 Nov 22 Parents Meetings – 2.00 to 4.00pm 

Fri 16 Dec 22 Carol Service – 2.15pm – All parents welcome 

Term Ends - School Finishes - 3.00 pm 

 
 

Dear Parents, 
 
I hope you are all well and enjoying the beautiful month of October. 
 
I would like to say a big thank you for your messages of support on my new position as Head of school - it really does 
mean a lot. I know with the support from the proprietors, amazing staff and pupils, Centre Academy is going to have a 
fantastic year. 
 
The students are working exceptionally hard and much of this newsletter is dedicated to their recent school visits. We 
are very proud of our students work and behaviour on their journeys away from school. They really are a credit to 
Centre Academy, and I would also like to take this opportunity to thank all the staff, who are working so hard in 
arranging these trips. 
 
Behind the scenes work continues within the grounds of school and development of our beautiful gardens, although our 
pond is still looking a little dry! 
 
The therapy team are growing, and we now have access to a play therapist on a weekly basis. We are also very proud to 
be opening our Sensory room after half term and look forward to offering our parents the opportunity to attend a 
therapy evening with our therapists who help support our pupils. 
 
Lastly, we are really excited to invite you all to our first ever Bonfire and Firework Extravaganza on the 9th November 
2022. The staff and school council are working hard to ensure that this is a wonderful event so please come along and 
support us. We will be raising funds for the Gee Wizz charity on that evening full details will follow in parent 
communication. 
Have a lovely half term. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
Lisa Gilbert     
Head of School      

Parent Meetings 
Wednesday 23rd 
November 2022 

Zoom meetings scheduled from 2.00 
to 3.00pm 

Meetings held in person from 3.00 to 
4.00pm 

If you would like to book a meeting 
with your child’s tutor please email 
Mrs West to arrange your meeting no 
later than Friday 18th November 2022. 



 
 
 
 
  



 
Theatre Trip to see The Importance of Being Earnest 

On the 28th September, English and Drama students in 
1MC, 2CS and Am Dip were invited on a trip to the New 
Wolsey Theatre in Ipswich to see The Importance of 
Being Earnest by Oscar Wilde.  This was an English 
Touring Theatre production, working in partnership 
with Leeds Playhouse and Rose Theatre, directed by the 
2021 Royal Theatrical Support Trust Sir Peter Hall 
Directors Award-winner, Denzel Westley-Sanderson.   

GCSE Drama students are required to study this play for performance to an external AQA 
examiner in the Spring Term 2023. For the students who do not study GCSE Drama, this trip gave 
them the experience of seeing a live performance of a play, which will assist them with the study 
of set texts in English Literature or the Diploma American Literature.  

The trip was enjoyed by all and generated topics of conversation that demonstrated the maturity 
and educational ability of our students. As always, their behaviour was exemplary, and they were 
a credit to themselves and CAEA. 

A big thank you to Mrs Beadman and Mr Craddock for accompanying us and making sure we got 
there and back comfortably and safely; they also enjoyed the opportunity to watch the play! 

 

 

4KB have wrote the following poem during their English lesson and 
would like to share it with the CAEA community. 

Autumn Morning 

On a clear autumn morning I can see: 

Colourful leaves drifting down from the sky. 

Soft white fluffy feathers beneath my feet. 

Rusty brown leaves scattered on the grass. 

Shiny, hard conkers falling without warning, landing with a thud. 

Rust-inspired orange and yellow autumn leaves sprinkled with splodges of brown 
as they float gracefully, drifting like helicopter seeds towards the inviting ground. 

By 4KB 

  



Weekly Horse-riding Sessions 
 
Each week a group of our students have attended Hill Farm Riding Stables. They have all had 
such an amazing time learning to ride. Some of our students are now cantering! It has been 
such a pleasure to see how much their riding skills and confidence has developed each week. 
We are very impressed with their progress! 

 

 
 

 
 
  



 

  



GCSE Fieldwork Trip to Southwold and 
Stowmarket 

CAEA students enjoyed some late September sunshine 
by the seaside, visiting Southwold. Southwold is a 
coastal town in Suffolk which experiences a range of 
marine processes on its coastline. The beach has 
defences in place to prevent any further damage to the 
land or people providing our students with the 
opportunity to see in person how a curved sea wall and 
groynes protect and shape the coastal landscape. 

Pupils and staff travelled to Southwold by minibus, 
to collect information using primary data collection 
techniques. Whilst visiting Southwold students 
observed and discussed the benefits and challenges 
of Tourism, the Management of coastal erosion, 
Long shore drift and Sand Dune formations.  

Their fieldwork enquiry focused on how hard and 
soft engineering strategies are used to manage 
coastal environments. Our students gathered 
primary data to map the beach profiles both far and near to the groynes to exam any similarities and 
differences.  

Stowmarket offered our students the opportunity to visit an urban 
area and experience field data collection techniques that respond 
to geographical enquiry projects about land use, regeneration, 
changing place profiles and aspects of inequality. Our students 
collected primary data focusing on Land use mapping, field 
sketches and completed Environmental Quality Index surveys.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Overall, we had a lovely time with great weather on both trips. Thank you to CAEA Staff who all worked 
extremely hard to make this happen and provide such an enriching experience.  

 



 

Key stage 3 History Trip to Duxford  

This term both 4SL and 4KB have been 
studying a history module based on World 
War 2. To facilitate our students learning in 
Humanities, we arranged a day visit to 
Duxford Imperial War Museum on Monday 
17th October 2022.  

Before our visit we spent a lesson discussing 
the key events of WW2 and exploring Duxford 
using Google maps. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This historic site offers a unique insight into conflict and over 
a century of aviation. We had the opportunity to see the 
Operations Room that was the nerve center of Duxford’s 
Battle of Britain. Situated in the historic Operations Block, this 
exhibition explores the vital role of this building and highlights 
the personal stories of the men and women who worked 
there during the aerial campaign of 1940. Our students 
behaved impeccably and were a delight for staff to 
accompany during the day.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 
  



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

General Information Medical Information 

START OF THE SCHOOL DAY  If you child requires any medication, please 
ensure that this is handed into the office or 
Mrs Beadman. Medication will need to be in 
its original packet along with the relevant 
paperwork.  The item must be clearly labelled 
with the students name and the instructions of 
administration. 

 Students must not be sent to school if they 
have a fever/sickness or are feeling ill. 
Students should be fever/sickness free for 48 
hours before returning to school to protect 
other students from contact with potentially 
contagious illnesses. Parents will be contacted 
by the medical staff on duty if a child shows 
symptoms of illness while in school. 

 If the illness is more than 5 school days we 
require a Doctor’s Certificate. 

Please remember that students are not to be 
dropped off at the school before 8.10 am. 
Prior to that staff are not in their places and we 
cannot therefore ensure the students security. 

UNIFORM 

Please remember that all uniform and casual 
clothes must have the student’s name in, as we do 
collect a significant amount of lost property. 

OUTDOOR CLOTHING 

During the cold months please could all students 
have winter clothing: wellies, coats, hats and 
gloves.  
During the summer months, please could students 
have a hat and sun cream. 

School Phone Number:  01449 736404 
Out of hours emergency  

school mobile number 07555 641 724 
email:  admin@centreacademy.net 

Absence 

Please could all medical appointments/absences 
be reported before 9.00 am to the School Office.  
Please contact the school each day your child is 
absent; contact by email is fine. 
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